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The Meeting was conducted via Interactive Video Conferencing.
In attendance in Brenham via IVC were:  Randal Hoppens, Chair, Ken French, Secretary, Debbi Vavra ((formerly Debbi Cook) for Larry Campbell, Fine Arts), Mark Bernier (Humanities), Greg Hinze (Health & Kinesiology/AD), Theresa Wahrmund (for Becky Garlick, Parallel Studies), Mary Barnes (Social Science), Mark Wilkening (Business & Computer Science), Linda Flynn (Library Services), Greg Phillips (Natural Science ADC), Doug Pierce (Agriculture), 
Brenham Faculty Representative: Jay Nabors (Humanities)

Sealy Faculty Representative:  Not present
Schulenburg Faculty Representative: Not present  

In Bryan:  Blanche Brick(Social Science), Marcelo Bussiki (Fine Arts),  Dennis Utley (Natural Science ADC), Bill Nix (Health & Kinesiology), Nancy Wright (Humanities), Ron Hammond (Math & Engineering), Margie Dyer (Parallel Studies), Linda Richardson (Natural Science ADC)  Bob Brick( Natural Science), Eric Miller (Social Science ADC) , Brandon Franke (Social Science ADC)
Bryan Faculty Representative:  Jeff Lee (Social Science)

Bryan Technical Education Faculty Representative: Tamara Carley 

Ex Officio Members, Brenham: Barbara Moore (Schulenburg Campus Dean), Scott Baehren (Sealy Campus Director), Rebecca Richter (Director of Program Review), Bob Lovelidge (Director of Guidance & Counseling)

Ex Officio Members, Bryan:  John O. Beaver (Dean of Academic Affairs), Shelly Peacock (Director of  Teaching & Learning Enhancement), Ron Lewis (Director of Guidance & Counseling)

Visitor:  Michel Zuch (Director of Enrollment Management), Robert Reid (Dean of Technical and Workforce Education)
The meeting was called to order by Randal Hoppens, Chair, at 1:30 p.m.

The minutes of the September 15th meeting were approved by the committee.

Old business

1. Master Course Syllabus - Materials   -  R. Hoppens        
Bill Nix indicated that three years ago, the VPAA indicated it would only be necessary to bring the Course Information Sheets before the Curriculum Committee if major changes had been made, and only as a point of information, not for approval.  The chair will ask the VP if that understanding is still valid.

2. Elective list for the AA and AS degree. -  R. Lovelidge                                      

Mr. Lovelidge, director of Counseling Services in Brenham, indicated that there has been some confusion among the counselors about the electives list.  He said that Dennis Crowson plans to bring forward a proposal based on what other colleges are doing to prevent a student from getting both an AA degree and an AS degree simply by taking one or two additional classes.  Mr. Lovelidge also suggested limiting the electives to one or two per area and calling them directed electives.  He indicated that the Registrar favors allowing any academic course to be an elective.  Ron Hammond noted that a student can now major in “natural science” and is not going to be restricted to “biology” or “chemistry”, as in the past. Ken French moved to table the discussion for the present.  Scott Baehren seconded the motion.  The committee voted to table the issue. 
New business

1. PHED 2356 Care and Prevention of Athletic Injuries  -  G. Hinze

            (Attachments)

Greg Hinze proposed a new course, Care and Prevention of Athletic Injuries, that is accepted by at least seven other colleges.  It might be useful also for nursing students and physical therapy majors, among others, but is mainly for the student athletic trainers.  Ken French, in consultation with Bob Brick, proposed striking the BIOL 1101 prerequisite since it is in no way comparable to the BIOL 1406 or BIOL 1408 that are also listed in addition to the instructor’s approval.  Mr. Hinze agreed.  It was noted that the BIOL 1101 prerequisite was listed in the Master Course Syllabus as well as in the Course Proposal form and should be removed from both.  Mr. Hinze moved for approval, the motion was seconded and then approved unanimously by the eligible voting members. 

2. Reducing sophomore graduation hours  -  M. Barnes

Mary Barnes proposed reducing the number of sophomore hours from 15 to 9 hours.   Greg Hinze seconded her motion.  Blanche Brick noted that we do not restrict the GOVT 2305 or 2306 to sophomores by way of any prerequisite any longer.  So we do not have a clear distinction between what is a freshman level course and what is a sophomore level course.  The issue was raised as to whether the number of sophomore credits would be important in the articulation of the courses.  The consensus was that it does not matter at all for transferring students.  Dean Beaver asked Mary Barnes how many students are currently affected.  Greg Phillips responded that only a small number are affected and these are in the natural science divisions, according to the Registrar.  It was noted that students can easily transfer credits back from the university, especially from Sam Houston State University.  Jay Nabors noted that we seem to be going to an extreme in trying to promote graduation.
Scott Baehren reminded us that students can now graduate majoring in a division rather than a discipline.  Ken French suggested eliminating the mention of sophomore hours rather than listing an embarrassingly small number of hours.  The original proposal was brought to a vote and the committee almost unanimously approved changing the graduation requirement from 15 sophomore hours to 9 sophomore hours.  Jay Nabors, the Brenham faculty representative voted no on this proposal.
 The meeting was adjourned by Randal Hoppens, Chair, at 1:55 p.m.

Next Meeting:  November 17th.

Submitted by:  Ken French, Secretary

